OKLAHOMA FORESTRY ASSOCIATION POSITION STATEMENT ON THE VALUATION OF FOREST LAND AND TIMBER INVENTORIES IN OKLAHOMA FOR THE PURPOSE OF AD VALOREM TAXATION
The Board of Directors of the Oklahoma Forestry Association, acting for the members of the Association, have adopted the following statements which reflect the position of the Association on the valuation of forest land and timber inventories in Oklahoma for the purpose of ad valorem taxation.

· The Association supports units of local government and imposition of an equitable system of taxes to provide necessary resources.

· The Association recognizes that property taxes are based on the value of real property based on exchanges between willing buyers and sellers, not the income of property owners.

· The Association supports a property tax system that is equitable in its administration, recognizes inequities in the annual collection of taxes from properties that generate deferred incomes, and is not biased against investments in forest management.
· The Association believes that any review of valuation procedures for forest land and timber should involve a review of the system for the valuation of all classes of agricultural land statewide with full consideration of the impacts on the landowners and communities where they live and work.
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